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818 E. Divide Ave. 

Bismarck, ND 58501 

701-223-6788 

WEBSITE: www.bismanuu.org  = EMAIL: office@bismanuu.org 

August 2016  

Sunday Services & Childrenõs Programs: 10:30 AM 

   Fellowship & Refreshments: Following Service  

Church Calendar  
An asterisk (*) indicates related article  

THURSDAY, AUGUST 4 
Board of Trustees Meeting, 5:30 PM  

 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 7 
Sunday Service, 10:30 AM  

 

FRIDAY, AUGUST 12  

*Helen Hammondõs 96th Birthday Party, 3:30 PM (p. 2) 
 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 13 

¶ *(SAWG) ND Clean Energy State Table Meeting, 10:00 

AM ð4:00 PM at DRC Office (p. 3) 

¶ *Interfaith Potluck, 6:00 PM (p. 5)  
 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 14 

¶ Board of Trustees Meeting, 9:00 AM  

¶ *Sunday Service, 10:30 AM  

¶ *UU Summer Potluck Picnic, 12:00 PM (p. 2)  
 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 20 
*Cross Ranch State Park Camp Out (p.3)  

 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 21 
Sunday Service, 10:30 AM at Cross Ranch State Park (p. 3) 

 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 28 

¶ Sunday Service, 10:30 AM 
 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 11  
Religious Education & New Program Year  

 

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 16  
*Out of the Darkness Community Walk (p. 3)  

 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 17  
Ursula Conradõs 90th Birthday Party, 2:00-4:00 PM 

 

EVERY FRIDAY  
*UU Folk Choir, 5:00 pm (p. 3)  

The BisMan UU Monthly NewsletterñSharing Unitarian  
Universalist Values in the Capital City Area  

Sunday, August 7 
THIS I BELIEVE; THIS I DO 

Karen Van Fossan, Minister 
As UUs, we hold a belief in 7 Principles and the sentiment that 

what we do while here on Earth matters. In this popular ser-

vice format, Karen will share her spiritual journey and how she 

lives our UU principles.  

A long -time member of our congregation, Karen Van Fossan 

began serving as our minister last fall. She also serves the 

larger community as a pastoral counselor and advocate for the 

prevention of child abuse.  

Sunday, August 21 
*CROSS RANCH SERVICE* 

Karen Van Fossan, Minister 
 

Join us for an intergenerational, camp -out service honoring 

our companions on lifeõs journey. 

*This service will take place at Cross Ranch State Park (p. 3). 

Sunday, August 14 
DIFFERENT CULTURES UP CLOSE AND PERSONAL 

Janelle Masters, Dean Conrad, Mike Knudson, Steve Crane, Ursula Conrad 
 

Members of our congregation who are Returned Peace Corps 

Volunteers will discuss life lessons they learned from living 

and working in another culture. Janelle Masters served in 

Thailand, Dean Conrad in Brazil, Mike Knudson in Morocco, 

Steve Crane in Nepal, and Ursula Conrad in Nepal.  

*UU Summer Potluck Picnic at the Liz Loos and Frank Rohwer 

residence following service (p. 2)  

Sunday, August 28 
SUICIDE NON-ATTEMPTER: THIRD KIND OF SURVIVOR 

Ronya Hoblit 
 

It is a common belief that there are two kinds of suicide survi-

vors: the person who attempts and does not complete and the 

people who are affected by a friend/acquaintance/loved one 

who commits suicide. I agree.  But I also know there is another 

type of survivor.  That would be the person who has lived with 

suicidal ideation and who has even gotten so far as to have a 

plan but who has never attempted. What is our understanding 

of this person? How do we reach out to those who fall under 

this category? How are we able to support that person?   

Ronya Hoblit is the newly minted, as of August 1, Training 

Coordinator/Office Manager for the Native American Train-

ing Institute.  Ronya is a member of the Bismarck -Mandan UU 

congregation for longer than she thinks.  She will say since 

2010 but it was before then.    

SUMMER PROGRAMS 2016 
 

Please note that UU services will resume on Sundays all 

summer at 10:30 AM (same time). We will continue with 

the same format, including story for all ages. There will be 

no formal children's religious education until after Labor 

Day; however, child care (nursery) and children's activity 

bags will be available each Sunday during the summer.  

*Please note that the August 21 Sunday service will be at 

Cross Ranch State Park. Directions to the park are hyper-

linked. State Park fee is $5 per vehicle. All are welcome!  

http://www.bismanuu.org
bismanuu.org
mailto:office@bismanuu.org
http://www.ndparks.com/parks/cross-ranch-state-park/
http://www.ndparks.com/parks/cross-ranch-state-park/
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Our UU Happenings  
 Candles for the Journey 

*Two of the early members of this congregation have 
summer birthdays. Betty Mills celebrated her 90th 
birthday on Saturday, July 23rd with a party at BAGA, thrown by her 4 
adult children. Many members and friends of this congregation were able 
to attend. Helen Hammond will celebrate her 96th birthday on Friday, 
August 12th at Missouri Slope Lutheran Care Center, beginning at 3:30 
PM. Helen's daughter, Margaret, will be flying in from New York 
to celebrate with her mother.  If you are unable to come to this smaller 
gathering, feel free to send Helen a card: c/o Missouri Slope, 2425 
Hillview Ave., Bismarck, ND 58501. 
 

*Our sympathy is extended to Don, Liz and Jean Anderson on the death 
of Don's mother. 
 

If you have news of joy or concern or sorrow, please contact Pat Conrad at 
patriciaryanconrad@msn.com. 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 14  

*AUGUST UU POTLUCK PICNIC*  

At 12:00 PM  

Hosted by Liz Loos & Frank Rohwer 

and Gus  

Directions : Go South on University Ave , turn 

RIGHT onto 48th St, just past the storage units. 

Take first LEFT onto Sibley Drive . Take second 

RIGHT onto Estate Ave , at the horse pasture 

with white fence. Take the first LEFT onto 

Woodvale Drive . Woodvale turns to the right, 

then our house is the second on the right. 1510 

Woodvale , brick & white siding with black shut-

ters.    

Activities : Kuubña fun lawn game for players of 

all ages and abilities ñand a trampoline for the 

kids   

Bring a dish to share. All are welcome!  

You Are Invited to Celebrate Helen 

Hammondõs 96th Birthday! 

 

When: Friday, August 12 at 3:30 PM  

Where: Missouri Slope Lutheran Care Center  

Helen Hammond pictured with her granddaughter, 

Clara Hammond-Oakley. 

Helen's daughter, Margaret, will be flying in from 

New York to  celebrate with her mother.  If you are 

unable to come to this smaller gathering, feel free 

to send Helen a card:   c/o Missouri  Slope, 2425 

Hillview Ave., Bismarck, ND 58501.  

Art Wall  

In the upcoming weeks, local artist Andrea Ficek 

will display her art on our UU Art Wall. Andrea is 

owner of Rhythmic Stitch and plays in local bands, 

Golden Ratio and Chameleon Moonflower.  She also 

was a presenter for one of our programs last April 

called, òArt in the Community.ó  

mailto:patriciaryanconrad@msn.com
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UU Happenings  

UU Camping at Cross Ranch State Park  

and Sunday Service  

²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƻƴ ǘǊŀŎƪ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ¦¦ /!atLbD ¢wLt ŦƻǊ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ !ǳƎǳǎǘ нл ŀǘ /Ǌƻǎǎ wŀƴŎƘ {ǘŀǘŜ tŀǊƪ - όŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴ 
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ǿŀƭƪΣ ƪŀȅŀƪǎ ŀƴŘ ŎŀƴƻŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǊŜƴǘŀƭΣ ǇƻǘƭǳŎƪ ƳŜŀƭΣ ŎŀƳǇŬǊŜ ό{ϥahw9{ύΣ ŀǎǘǊƻƴƻƳȅ ǾƛŜǿƛƴƎΣ ƎŀƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ 

ǎǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ǝƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ¦¦ϥǎΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ǎƘƻǊǘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ 

ƳƛƴƛǎǘŜǊΣ YŀǊŜƴ ±ŀƴ CƻǎǎŀƴΣ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ млΥол !a ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭΦ  Wƻƛƴ ǳǎ 

ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ƛƴǘŜǊƎŜƴŜǊŀǝƻƴŀƭΣ ŎŀƳǇ-ƻǳǘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƘƻƴƻǊƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳǇŀƴƛƻƴǎ ƻƴ ƭƛŦŜΩǎ 

ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅΦ {ǘŀǘŜ tŀǊƪ ŦŜŜ ƛǎ Ϸр ǇŜǊ ǾŜƘƛŎƭŜΦ !ƭƭ ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΗ 

Photo: http://www.parkrec.nd.gov/parks/crsp/images/album/photo7.jpg  

Thanks to everyone who 

donated to our Chalice 

Lighter Matching Grant!  

Your gifts are essential and 

appreciated.  

Thanks for your support.  

Dedicated Donations: Donor Messages  

*Donation to Vision Fund for the month of July by Pat & Dean Conrad in honor of Janis 

Cheneyõs retirement from AARP. 

*Donations towards Chalice Lighter Matching Grant for our UU ministry: Molly & Dan 

Goebel, Claire & Derek Lowstuter, Anonymous, Thelma Saxby, Anonymous, Carol Jean 

Larsen, Lisa Omlid, Mylo Candee, Wayde Schafer, Dennis & Susan Lyon, Jerry Wutzke, 

Ursula Conrad, Janis Cheney & Stephen Crane, Anonymous  

Thank you for your generous donations! 

Save the Date!  

Friday, September 16, 2016  

Out of the Darkness  Walk  

The UU will have a team again 

this year; come join us!  

Our UU Folk Choir Welcomes YOU!  

¢ƘŜ ¦¦ Cƻƭƪ /ƘƻƛǊ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜǎ ŀƴȅ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ Ƴǳǎƛπ

Ŏƛŀƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƛƴƎŜǊǎΗ tǊŀŎǝŎŜ ōŜƎƛƴǎ CǊƛŘŀȅ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎǎ 

ŦǊƻƳ р ǘƻ с ǇƳ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ ŀƴŘ ŀƎŀƛƴ ōŜŦƻǊŜ 

ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀǘ фΥпр ŀƳΦ  5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ WŜŀƴ YƛƴƎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ 

ǊŜŀŎƘŜŘ ŀǘ ƧƪƛƴƎϪōƛǎΦƳƛŘŎƻΦƴŜǘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ 

ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎΦ  

.ƛǎƳŀǊŎƪ-aŀƴŘŀƴ ¦¦ {ƻŎƛŀƭ !Ŏǝƻƴ ²ƻǊƪƛƴƎ DǊƻǳǇ 
ό{!²Dύ  

 

¢ƘŜ bƻǊǘƘ 5ŀƪƻǘŀ 9ƴŜǊƎȅ {ǘŀǘŜ ¢ŀōƭŜ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴ .ƛǎƳŀǊŎƪ ŀǘ 5ŀƪƻπ
ǘŀ wŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƻŶŎŜΣ мнлл aƛǎǎƻǳǊƛ !ǾŜƴǳŜ ŦǊƻƳ млΥлл !a ǘƻ пΥлл 
taΦ [ǳƴŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘΦ {ŀǊŀƘ {ƘŀƴŀƘŀƴΣ {ǘŀǘŜ ¢ŀōƭŜ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ ŀƴ 
LƴǘŜǊƛƳ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ aŀƴŀƎŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ w9-!at bŜǘǿƻǊƪΣ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘŀǝƴƎ 
ǘƘŜ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦ 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ {!²D /ƘŀƛǊτ²ŀȅŘŜ {ŎƘŀŦŜǊ ŀǘ 
тлмΦоууΦофпнΦ  

Have you heard about the òPok®mon Goó mobile video game craze? 

Well, the Bismarck Mandan UU Church is not a church at all in this virtual 

gameñit is known as a pokémon outpost where players 

can get free pokémon balls and other virtual items. People 

frequently walk by our sidewalk with their phones and pick 

up virtual freebies. What a great game to get some exer-

cise and explore the neighborhood!  

http://www.ndparks.com/parks/cross-ranch-state-park/
http://www.parkrec.nd.gov/parks/crsp/images/album/photo7.jpg
mailto:jking@bis.midco.net
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Chalice Lighter Match Grant Update ñThanks!  

Dear Members and Friends of the Unitarian Universalist Fellowship and Church of Bismarck-Mandan, 
 
On behalf of the Fellowshipôs Board of Directors, I would like to thank you for your donations toward the fundraiser 
to match the Chalice Lighter grant we received from MidAmerica Region UUA. The requirement in receiving their 
grant of $7,000 was that we would match the grant with an equal $7,000.   
 
When we started the fundraiser in May, our goal was to raise $7,000 by the end of the summer. Our fundraiser ended 
on July 31, and I am delighted to share the good news with you: we received a total of $9,170.00 in donations!  
 
The Chalice Lighter grant, with matched funds, will allow us to continue our UU ministry by growing the presence of 
our wonderful minister, Karen Van Fossan. Since Karen has been with us, we have seen an increase in community 
engagement, interfaith relationship building, and increased attendance at services and events. With her leadership, we 
have started to continue services during the summer and are growing to a point that we are starting a second Sunday 
service this fall.   
 
This successful fundraiser illustrates the confidence we have in our minister and continued commitment to provide a 
place for progressive individuals where we learn from each other and make connections. The Fellowship fills a need 
that is not available anywhere else in our area, and is unique in that it allows us to find similarities between each other 
and a sense of unity, while also respecting and celebrating our freedom of choice and differences.  
 
The Fellowship reminds me of a quote by Unitarian author James Freeman Clarke, ñAmid all change, we desire some-
thing permanent; amid all variety, something stable; amid all progress, some central unity of life; something which 
deepens as we ascend; which roots itself as we advance; which grows more and more tenacious of the old, while be-
coming more and more open to the new.ò (The Hour Which Cometh, 1868) 
 
If James Freeman Clarke could visit us and see the great work being done at our Fellowship, I know heôd be proud.   
 
THANK YOU to you all for your donations and for sharing information about our fundraiser with your family and 
friends.  
 
With gratitude,  
 
Christine Kujawa 
Board Member 

Left: Jeff Evensonõs 

beans, accompa-

nied by Mandan 

bride corn, squash, 

and pumpkins form 

a òThree Sistersó 

garden  

Right : Ronya Hoblit 

reads the story for 

all ages to the chil-

dren 7.24.16 (photo: 

Christine Kujawa).  

Photo of garden: 8.1.16  

Inspiration: òKnowledge is basic. It is knowledge which enables us to understand the world and ourselves, and to exercise 

some control or guidance. It sets us in a fruitful and significant relation with the enduring processes of the universe. And,  by  

revealing the possibilities of fulfilment that are still open, it provides an overriding incentive.  

We, mankind, contain the possibilities of the earthõs immense future, and can realise more and more of them on condition that 

we increase our knowledge and our love.ó   ñTaken from Pierre Teilhard de Chardinõs The Phenomenon of Man 
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Community  

Interfaith Potluck  
 

A little over a year ago, several women from the Bismarck Muslim 

Community Center reached out to women in the community's 

Christian community, in an attempt to  help promote community 

understanding of one another's religion.  Out of these first efforts 

have come several potluck picnics where we just have the ability 

to get to know one another, and maybe  conduct a little service 

project to benefit the wider  community.  
 

Our minister, Karen VanFossan, and Pat  Conrad have been repre-

senting our congregation on the  Interfaith steering committee.  Others involved include 2 nuns 

from Annunciation Monastery, the minister of the United Church of Christ, and several women 

from Trinity Lutheran.  
 

The next potluck will be held on Saturday,  August 13th beginning at 6:00 PM in shelter #6 at 

Sertoma Park. During this event we are collecting school supplies to help the Bismarck Public 

Schools with its Fill the Bus School Supply drive.  
 

Come join us for some great food and interesting conversation with  our new community neigh-

bors.  
 

Interfaith Potluck Saturday, August 13, 2016 6pm at Shelter 6 Sertoma Park   

Share your favorite dish. Taste dishes from around the world. Donate school supplies for local 

students.   

Contact: Rev. Gretchen Deeg ð 701-223-2915 or gdeeg@midconetwork.com  

ñPat Conrad 

The Bismarck International Christian Fellowship has grown from a small bible study group meeting 

Wednesday nights in the fall of 2014 to a full -fledged congregation that now has Sunday services in the 

afternoon at our church building. Perhaps youõve seen them set up after our UU services. They have 

purchased the former Open Door Baptist church building and hope to be moving in sometime in Sep-

tember. Congratulations to Pastor Wesseh Davis and his congregation! We wish them the very best.  

Photos taken from 

https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=13128756654082

10&set=pcb.1312876402074803&type=3&theater  


